Council on Student Services
Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, November 20, 2021
4pm-6pm
Zoom meeting

Members: Desmond P., Sheila J., Tina D., Sarah A., Rimsha R., Isaiah M., Kashi C., Lamia A., Franklin P., Yasmin S., Bisma
A., Hiba A., Ahmed H., Slava G., Erika L.

Non-Members: Tarak A., Mohsin B., Chanda C., lan C., Heaven D. (Secretary), Michelle H., Elizabeth K., Kulsum K., Marg L.,
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*Questions were similar, responses have been summarized *

(Bisma A.) What ste



*Questions were similar, responses have been summarized *

(Isaiah M.) In regards to housing for students over the winter break, there is a residence policy in place to vacate or
pay an additional fee to utilize the premises. Is there a Covid-19 accommaodation for this? Are there any
accommodations in place to ensure students are not coming into housing insecurity?

Greg H. mentions that the policy is due to affordability issues, the winter break payment is not accounted for in the
yearly cost for staying in residence, though he is happy to re-evaluate should the policy need to be changed. The
policy is created to ensure fairness for students who are leaving and who are staying. There is no accommodation
however students can reach out to the office and discuss possible solutions.

(Isaiah M.) Referring to the resources for selecting different residence halls. Students feel like they do not have
enough resources preferably in the form of videos to support their decisions resulting in a lack of a sense of where
they where moving into.

The office creates floor plans for students to refer to. Creating videos is the something on the office’s radar to
provide a better understanding.

(Lamia A.) Graduate students, post-docs, TAs and visiting lecturers often acquire living space as availability allows,
are there any plans in dedicating affordable living spaces and what is the projected timeline?

Greg mentions that the challenge presented is the small number of beds available and first year students take up
large majority of those beds



